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Subject:  Minutes from the Meeting of Vietnam Veterans of America (VVA), Inc. Kentucky State Council, Conducted         8 December 2018 at Elizabethtown, Kentucky

1. A quorum being present, a State Council regular meeting was called to order by President Mattingly at 1000,      8 December 2018.  The Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance were conducted.  

2. The Officers present were:  President Jack Mattingly, Vice President Landis Cornett, Treasurer David Cowherd and Secretary William Davis.  Chapter representatives present were: 88, 454, 868, 1050, 1051, 1066 and 1104.

3. The minutes of the 15 September, 2018 meeting were approved as read.

4. Treasurer Cowherd reported for the period 8 Sep – 7 December 2018:

a. Income:               $  1,791.00
b. Expenses:            $  1,796.45
c. Net Income:       $         (5.45)

5. Committee and Chapter reports were rendered.

6. President Mattingly urged all chapters to record all Community Service hours as validation of their Internal Revenue Service non-profit status.  All activities with Vietnam Veterans of America count as community service hours.  He also reminded Chapters to continue efforts to ensure each individual listed on the Kentucky Vietnam Memorial is recognized in their home county with either a community memorial or the memorial road sign.

7. President Mattingly stated that, as mentioned in the September meeting, the National Headquarters, Vietnam Veterans of America (VVA) intended to send each Chapter a video presentation on the future of the VVA.  The videos, however, have not been completed and may not be completed as intended.  President Mattingly reminded the Chapters that Working Group 1 is developing a strategic plan to transition and close the VVA.  Working Group 2 is determining the feasibility of establishing a new veteran’s organization to continue the legacy of the VVA.  Both groups will present their plan to the VVA membership at the 2019 National Convention for a decision on the future of VVA.  Once a course of action is approved at the convention, the VVA will implement that decision.  President Mattingly asked that Chapters begin planning now to send a delegate to the Convention (16-20 Jul 2019) and, if possible, conduct fundraising to provide the delegate financial assistance with travel costs.  He also requested Chapters, prior to July 2019, also discuss and vote on the two courses of action and inform him of that decision so that he can vote the Chapter choice if the Chapter does not send a delegate to the convention.  He further related that should the Convention choose to close the VVA, all assets would go to the US General Fund.  Chapters would have the option to continue as an independent organization,       



however the Chapter would have to obtain its own 501c status and register with the KY Secretary of State as an independent organization.  President Mattingly cautioned, however, that the timeline for this eventuality is approximately 8 to 10 years from now.

8. The Kentucky General Assembly will convene on January 8, 2019 for their 2019 session.  It will be a “short” session with only 30 work days. The first four days, January 8-11, will be used for organization, leadership appointments and committee assignments.  They will then adjourn until February 5th at which time they will continue until they complete 30 work days.  Representatives of the twenty-six veteran service organizations (VSO’s) who are members of Joint Executive Council of Veterans Organizations (JECVO) met on December 5th and approved four legislative priorities for the upcoming session: 

a. Support a bill (yet to be filed) strongly endorsing an initiative by the Kentucky Department of Veterans Affairs (KDVA) to restore the military pension state income tax exemption to $41,000 from the recently established level of $31,000.
b. Support a bill (yet to be filed) that authorizes a Green Alert system similar to Amber Alert and Golden Alert to report missing veterans at risk. 
c. Support a pre-filed bill that amends KY law relating to exemption from property tax for VSO’s owning their own buildings, as well as the KY sales and use tax for nonprofit educational, charitable, or religious institutions.  This eliminates the need for VSOs and other charitable organizations from charging & collecting taxes on bingo cards, tickets for events, and the sale of other related items. 
d. Support a pre-filed bill that amends KY law relating to an unintended consequence that limits the number of Charitable Fundraising Events that a Charitable Gaming Commission (CGC) license holder (VSO post) may have at an unlicensed gaming facility (convention hotels) severely reducing the income derived from selling pull tabs.

9. National VVA Board of Directors approved a change to membership dues eliminating the annual and 3 year memberships and reducing the Life Membership dues to $50.00.  

10. National Headquarters requested that all Chapters validate membership rosters for members’ current mailing address.  If the roster column titled “Mailcode” has a “B” for that member, the address is no longer valid.  Please correct the address.

11. National Headquarters directed the State Council to visit Chapter 851, Hazard KY to initiate revocation of the Chapter’s VVA Charter.  Apparently the chapter has not conducted a meeting or election in over a year.  Remaining members may elect to join another chapter or move to “At Large” status.

12. [bookmark: _GoBack]President Mattingly encouraged members to purchase and encourage other veterans to purchase the KY Veterans License plate for their vehicles.  Sale of the plates generates funds for the KY Veteran’s Trust Fund, which provides funds to Veterans Organizations for Honor Guards and other veteran related projects.



13. The next VVA Region 3 conference will be 21 – 23 March 2019 in Durham, North Carolina.  Registration information is located at the North Carolina State Council website:  http://www.vva-c.org/VVAInformation.html 
Discounted registration fees (savings of $15) end on 31 Jan 2019.  

14. The next meeting will be on 9 March 2019 at 1000, at the Elizabethtown Police Department, Elizabethtown, Kentucky.  

15. The meeting was adjourned at 1200.




William M. Davis
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